Executive Committee Retreat

Thursday, August 18, 2010

9:00 AM to 1:00 PM

Goodbarn
The meeting began at 9:00 AM.

1. The retreat began with introductions of new chairs and program directors.  In addition, staffing changes in the Dean’s Office were announced.  
2. Dean Kornbluh gave a presentation on the state of the College.  He began by asking what was on the Chairs minds.  After a brief brainstorming session, the Dean revealed what was on his mind: faculty salaries, faculty positions, GA stipends, research space and equipment, teaching space and equipment, and navigating the UK administrative infrastructure.  The faculty list and the Dean’s list were relatively similar.  The Dean reiterated that addressing faculty salaries remains the College’s top priority.  He continued by demonstrated the associated costs of increasing salaries; faculty positions; and GA stipends.  In order to make progress on these issues, the Dean said that we will need to generate additional revenue as state support continues to decline.  Ideas for additional revenue include increasing the number of online summer courses, new programs, and taking in more students.  Other ideas include reallocating funds associated with part-time instructors, support staff, and current expense.  He ended his presentation by discussing that this can be framed as an opportunity wherein the College can take greater control of its future by generating its own income.  
3. The Dean also discussed changes in the Undergraduate programs.  Updates on implementation of the new general education reform were given by Associate Dean Anna Bosch.  The Dean began an initial discussion on the College’s new living-learning community.  He also discussed the role Chairs should play in stewarding departmental-based curricular reform and responsibility.  

4. Associate Dean Betty Lorch announced staffing changes to the Research and Graduate Studies Office.  The Office will have greater administrative capacity, shortly, to help faculty apply for external funding.  

5. The meeting was concluded by a roundtable of announcements.

The retreat adjourned at 2:45 PM.

